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NEW AGENCY TO PROMOTE 
INVESTMENT AND EXPORTS

Decree no. 60/2016 12 December was 
published recently and will come into force 180 
days after its publication (i.e., 11 June 2017). The 
aim of this new Decree is to create a single entity 
that will bring together all actions to promote 
public and private investment, and exports. 
The objective in creating this entity is to bring 
greater dynamism to the business environment, 
to optimise resources and to create greater 
synergies in these areas of great importance and 
impact for the economy of Mozambique.

With the creation of the Agency to Promote 
Investment and Exports (Agência para a 
Promoção de Investimento e Exportações 
- APIEX), the CPI (Centre for Promotion 
of Investments), GAZEDA (the Office of 
Accelerated Development Economic Zones) 
and IPEX (Institute for the Promotion of 
Exports) will be dissolved. The rights and 
obligations and the financial resources and 
assets of these dissolved bodies will be 
transferred to APIEX.

As a consequence, APIEX will have the 
following role:

i) To develop and implement actions 
aimed at guaranteeing the promotion and 
management of processes to carry out 
public or private investments, made by 
Mozambican or foreign entities;

ii) To create, develop and manage the Special 
Economic Zones (Zonas Económicas 
Especiais -ZEEs) and the Free Industrial 
Zones (Zonas Francas Industriais - ZFIs);

iii) To promote Mozambican exports.

Besides establishing the role of APIEX, 
the new Decree establishes its powers, 
its headquarters and management, the 
supervisory body and the sources of revenue 
and assets allocated the agency. The organic 
statute of APIEX and the respective legal 
instruments have not yet been approved. 
However, this should occur within 60 days of 
the date of publication of the Decree.
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